
 

 

SUNDAY 31 AUGUST - TRINITY 11  
10:00 - Family Communion   Zoom 
Led by Revd Jill Kells 
Communion Assistant - Jenny Hawkins 
Reading - Jan Shearing Romans 10:8-13 
Reading - Stephen  Collyer Mark 16:9-20 
Prayers - Jenny Hawkins 
Welcomer - Jan Shearing 
 

MONDAY 1 SEPT 
No room bookings  
 

TUESDAY 2 SEPT  
No room bookings 
 

WEDNESDAY 3 SEPT  
08:30 - Morning prayer - chapel  
19:30 - Home group - meeting room  
 

THURSDAY 4 SEPT  
10:00 - Home group - meeting room 
18:00 - Private hire - meeting room 
 

FRIDAY 5 SEPT 
10:00 - Stay and Play 
 

SATURDAY 6 SEPT 
08:30 - Morning prayer - chapel 
11:00 - Wedding vows renewal  - whole  

church        
 

 
 

SUNDAY 7 SEPT - TRINITY 12  
08:30 - Holy Communion 
Led by the Revd Jill Kells 
Communion Assistant - Wendy Noble 
Reading - Steph Jones  
Reading - Jenny Hawkins 
Prayers - Stephen Collyer 
 

10:00 - Worship For All    Zoom 
Led by the Revd Jill Kells 
Reading - Pat Ball  
Reading - Caroline Pearce  
Prayers - Sue Clarke 
Welcomer - Marie-Laure Collyer 
 

MONDAY 8 SEPT 
10:00 - Private hire - meeting room  
15:00 - Youth Alpha - meeting room 
 

TUESDAY 9 SEPT 
12:45 Private hire - meeting room  
 

WEDNESDAY 10 SEPT 
08:30 - Morning prayer – chapel 
11:00 - Private hire - meeting room 
19:30 - Home group - meeting room     
 

THURSDAY 11 SEPT 
10:00 - Home group – meeting room 
12:30 - Private hire - meeting room 
 

FRIDAY 12 SEPT 
10:00 - Stay and Play  
14:00 - Private hire - meeting room  
 

SATURDAY 13 SEPT 
08:30 - Morning prayer – chapel  

  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Saturday 4 October - Quiz Night & Ploughman’s Supper  
Saturday 29 November - Christmas Fayre 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86279494672?pwd=ZnZVaDRJUHRjVlpFWEcxQVkzeUd4Zz09
https://almanac.oremus.org/bible.html?show_ref=no&passage=Romans%2010:8-13
https://almanac.oremus.org/bible.html?show_ref=no&passage=Mark%2016:9-20
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86279494672?pwd=ZnZVaDRJUHRjVlpFWEcxQVkzeUd4Zz09


 

 

FOR YOUR PRAYERS 

• Eastleigh Basics Bank, Eastleigh Street Pastors and 
School Pastors, Fledge, Eastleigh Christians Against 
Poverty (CAP), and Eastleigh Good Neighbours and for all 
the work of Churches Together in Eastleigh. 

• Our local schools - staff, pupils and governing bodies, giving thanks for all 
the good teaching and learning with the young people in our community, and 
praying for a good start to the new term this week.  We pray especially for 
young people who will be starting at a new school or college soon. 

• Our Stay & Play and Messy Church families, giving thanks for them all, and 
praying for the teams arranging these groups. We pray for Stay and Play as the 
weekly sessions re-start on Friday 5 September,  and for the Messy Church 
team as they prepare for Messy Harvest on 28 September.  

• For our Youth Alpha group, continuing their journey as new Christians, with 
meetings re-starting on Monday 8 September. 

• For our home groups running on Wednesday evenings and Thursday 
mornings, that through our engagement with the study materials and our 
sharing in discussion, we may be drawn deeper into relationship with God, the 
Holy Trinity, and better-enabled to share our faith with our family and friends. 

• All who are adversely affected by global warming, and climate change, 
and for wisdom as each of us tries to be a better steward of God’s good 
creation; for the work of Christian Aid as they support the poor who are most 
affected by climate change. 

• For peace in Israel and Gaza, and in Ukraine, Syria, Lebanon, Sudan and 
the DRC - Pray for justice and peace for Israelis and for Palestinians, and for an 
end to violence in Israel, Gaza, and the West Bank. Pray too for a ceasefire and 
lasting peace in Ukraine, and for all the refugees, bereaved and homeless as a 
result of the last three years of war.   

• The Papa Keith Vocational Institute in Pallisa, Uganda,  and especially for 
Betty Alupot, who is studying business administration, sponsored by St Peter’s. 

• The ministry of Compassion UK to children and families in poverty both in 
this country and across the world, and for Ferdinand, Lulu and Rebecca, 
children sponsored by people from St Peter’s. 

• Our Church of St Peter, as we aspire to be a beacon of God’s presence and 
love in our community. 

• Our Priest-in-charge, Jill, as she leads our church in worship and mission. 

• Our Bishops - Philip and Rhiannon - as they lead and oversee our diocese in 
mission, and invite us to love, serve, grow and learn in the Name of Jesus.  We 
pray too for the Venerable Kelly Betteridge whose appointment as the next 
Bishop of Basingstoke was announced this week. 

If you would like prayer for yourself or a loved one, please let Lauren in the 
Church office know and we will add your name to the list below. 
This week we are praying for: Katie Arnett, Kathy Allen, Vanessa John, 
Ron McDougall, Tony Hayward, Alan Howarth, Robin Ball, Bob Bysouth, 
Shelagh Lee, Ivy Kemsley, Chris Clarke and Finn. 

PRAYER MINISTRY IS ALWAYS AVAILABLE ON REQUEST AFTER OUR 
SERVICES 



 

 

CONTACT DETAILS 
Priest-in-Charge - the Revd Jill Kells 
    Email: jill.kells@parishofboyattwood.org.uk  Tel: 07731 838797 
Church office - Lauren Woodmore 

Email: admin@parishofboyattwood.org.uk  Tel: 02380 611227  
**Office open 09:00-12:00 on Mon, Tue and Wed** 
www.parishofboyattwood.org.uk 

Churchwarden - Stephen Collyer  
Email: churchwardenstephen@parishofboyattwood.org.uk Tel: 07814 178806  

Parish Safeguarding Officer - Jenny Hawkins 

Email: safeguarding@parishofboyattwood.org.uk  Tel: 07773 067649.  
For any safeguarding concern for a child or an adult, whether within the 
church community or not.  

 

DIOCESAN NEWSLETTER 

The latest edition of the diocesan newsletter can be viewed by 
ctrl+clicking here.   Also, to read more about Kelly Betteridge who will 
be our new Bishop of Basingstoke, please ctrl+click here.  If you would 
like a hard copy, please ask Lauren in the parish office.   

GIVING FOR THE WORK OF THE CHURCH  
If you would like to support the worship and mission of St    
Peter’s by making a one-off or a regular gift, here are the main 
ways: 
a) Visit the Parish Giving Scheme website:  
https://www.parishgiving.org.uk quoting parish name, Boyatt Wood, and parish 
code, 416010041, to set up your one-off or regular gift by direct debit. If you 
wish to make your gift tax-effective, the site will allow you to complete a gift aid 
declaration online too. 
b) Set up a standing order with your online banking in favour of “PCC of St     
Peter’s Church Boyatt Wood”, sort code 60-18-46, account number 72281308, 
quoting your name as the reference.  If you wish to make your gift tax-effective, 
please download a gift aid declaration here, then complete it and return it to the 
PCC Treasurer c/o the Parish Office. 
c) Use the digital bank card reader at the entrance to the worship area to 
make a one-off gift of an amount of your choice. This will also enable you to 
make an online gift aid declaration should you wish to make your gift tax-
effective. 
d) Make a cash donation in the offertory plate available at all worship services. 
 

If you would like to start giving, or to review your giving, to support the work of 
the Church through St Peter’s, please speak to our Treasurer, Stephen Collyer - 
Tel: 07814 178806, email: treasurer@parishofboyattwood.org.uk. 
 

THANK YOU to all who give regularly to support the worship and mission of 
Jesus through St Peter’s! 

ROTA                    
The rota for Aug/Sep may be downloaded by ctrl+clicking here.  
If you are unable to fulfil your slot on the rota, please arrange a 
swap, amend the printed rota in the Narthex and let Jan 
Shearing know.  If you would like to be on the rota, please let 
Jan know – new people are always welcome!  

https://clicks.winchester.anglican.org/ct/m21/k1/qrdPtgqZ_Wfba-5lCbQKOPkKObT8kLK7FFvjwWw4RoTVs22kiNmDqiJRyhYQ1-sIBApUjWMAr_YDpfD80oNZqsqnPNKoCs2KiMZlSNfGcitDv2aim7uaEYtgFDu39rbL/a49Xdyt5HRagfkw
https://clicks.winchester.anglican.org/ct/m21/k1/Jr-fBPUn_fCRMuJr0vqnr2zFTFzOp_g0ClTRCNWSeY94J02SIaNWoMvXymKdE6pbuks6w69y2a0zf4QBZrDIUjFL-aRcjMmH8OYDoKAK7TeRC2ivdJwq7kTEgjLSjxGs/ptfA7Grab3diLLh
https://www.parishgiving.org.uk
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1WmONrGpczpLamr76UMuclcYAlEqsVp9O/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=117576026003564107310&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://drive.google.com/open?id=10BqbJSq8AQ9pn26f3ZckgPIXZpheel2t&usp=drive_fs
https://1drv.ms/b/c/20a543be9a19afe0/EUQZfnEHrX5HpZ1Bsdsu10EBe6gug3rzYlopbLuzr2N6YA?e=VOHFQV


 

 

This year’s RIDE & STRIDE FOR CHURCHES is due to take place on Saturday 13 Sep-
tember.  It’s a chance for you, your family and friends to visit churches, chat with 
church representatives and learn more about the history 
and heritage of the churches. You can be sure the spon-
sorship money you raise will be used for repairs and res-
toration to the churches and chapels of Hampshire and 
the Isle of Wight. For more information visit Ride and Stride   

Barnabas Brekkie - Eastleigh, Hampshire 
Please come and join us for a FREE breakfast at  
All Saints’, Eastleigh Parish Church on Saturday 4th October at 9am.  
We will be hearing the latest updates from Colin Bloom, CEO of Barnabas Aid 
International and joining together in prayer for our persecuted and suffering 
Christians worldwide. 
Who is Barnabas Aid? 
Barnabas Aid is a large family of Christian ministries and charities focused on giving 
practical support to suffering, abandoned and persecuted Christians around the 
world. 
Come and join us | Register here 

Vocations Morning 
Saturday 18th October, 9.30am – 12.30pm 
St Boniface Church, Hursley Road, Chandler's Ford SO53 2FT 
  

Do you think God might be calling you to use your gifts to serve Jesus Christ, but 
you’re unsure of what your next step might be?  Join Bishop Rhiannon and the 
Rev’d Dr Amy Roche, along with members of the Mission & Ministry Team, to find 
out more about the pathways available for both lay and ordained ministries. There 
will be a particular focus on opportunities for lay ministry including Exploring Theol-
ogy, Bishops Commission for Mission and Bishops Permission to Preach. 
  

For more information and to book, please contact Tracey Nicholls 
tracey.nicholls@winchester.anglican.org / 01962 710983  

 
 

 
7pm on Saturday 4 October at St Peter’s Church 

Cost £7 per person, to include ploughman’s supper, pudding and raffle ticket.  
Please bring your own drinks and nibbles. 

Teams of up to 6 people.  
To book your place by 26 September, please contact Jan Shearing on 02380 365205 

or Steph Jones on 07785237503, or sign up on the list in the Narthex. 

https://hihct.org.uk/ride-and-stride/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/barnabas-brekkie-eastleigh-hampshire-tickets-1569851140019?utm-campaign=social&utm-content=attendeeshare&utm-medium=discovery&utm-term=listing&utm-source=cp&aff=ebdsshcopyurl
mailto:tracey.nicholls@winchester.anglican.org

